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The Board of License Commissioners of Cecil County met in a regular session 
at the County Administrative Building, Conference Room, 200 Chesapeake 
Boulevard, Elk Room, Elkton, MD on Wednesday, July 28, 2021 at 9:15 A.M. 
 
PRESENT: Stephen Miller, Chairman 
 Kristen Ortt, Commissioner  
 Bernard Chiominto, Commissioner (appeared virtually) 
 Lawrence Scott, Board Attorney 
 Earl Bradford, Chief Alcoholic Beverage Inspector 
 Robin S. Trader, Administrative Assistant 
 
 
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order via zoom and in person.   
 
APPLICATIONS 
TRANSFER OF LICENSE 
Application received from Alfred Mitchell, Jr. Owner; Nicole Mitchell, Owner; 
Tyrell Lacy, Partner; Angry Jacks Elkton, LLC T/A Angry Jack, 985 E. Pulaski 
Highway, Elkton, Maryland 21921 for transfer of Class “D” Beer & Light Wine 
Alcoholic Beverage License from Nicole Ball, Vice President; Natalie Hanck, 
President; You Bet Your Axe, LLC, T/A You Bet Your Axe, 985 E. Pulaski 
Highway, Elkton, MD 21921 
 
Alfred Mitchell, Jr. appeared before the Board via zoom; the applicant was 
duly sworn by the Clerk.  Mr. Lawrence read the legal notice stating it was 
advertised on the dates of July 14 and 21, 2021.  The fully executed 
application packet with proper fees included: signatures of 10 registered 
voters and property owners in District 3.  Mr. Lawrence asked if the 
information in the application as submitted had changed since submitting; the 
applicants stated no.  Commissioner Ortt asked about the menu; Mr. Mitchell 
stated they will have snacks, but not a full menu.  Mrs. Trader advised they 
hold a Class “D” license.  Chairman Miller advised the applicant of the minutes 
from when You Bet Your Axe was approved; he stated it will be mailed to him.  
With no opposition and further questions or comments, Chairman Miller called 
for a motion.  Commissioner Ortt made a motion to approve the transfer Class 
D BWL alcoholic beverage license to Alfred Mitchell, Jr. Owner; Nicole 
Mitchell, Owner; Tyrell Lacy, Partner; Angry Jacks Elkton, LLC T/A Angry 
Jack, 985 E. Pulaski Highway, Elkton, Maryland 21921 from Nicole Ball, Vice 
President; Natalie Hanck, President; You Bet Your Axe, LLC, T/A You Bet 
Your Axe, 985 E. Pulaski Highway, Elkton, MD 21921; Commissioner 
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Chiominto seconded that motion and the Board unanimously approved the 
transfer of the Class “D” BWL alcoholic beverage license to Alfred Mitchell, Jr. 
Owner; Nicole Mitchell, Owner; Tyrell Lacy, Partner; Angry Jacks Elkton, LLC 
T/A Angry Jack, 985 E. Pulaski Highway, Elkton, Maryland 21921 from Nicole 
Ball, Vice President; Natalie Hanck, President; You Bet Your Axe, LLC, T/A 
You Bet Your Axe, 985 E. Pulaski Highway, Elkton, MD 21921 
 
Questions/Public Comment 
General Business 

• Approve Minutes  
• Specials 

Old Business 
New Business 

• In person meetings – Chairman Miller stated the Board has the 
right to decide if they would like to resume in person meetings and 
do away with zoom meetings; Mr. Scott explained the county 
building is not open to the public, as well as the Elk Room, 
anyone who wished to wear a mask may do so; the county is no 
longer under COVID restrictions.  Chairman Miller called for a 
motion; Commissioner Chiominto made a motion to go to open in-
person meetings beginning next month; Commissioner Ortt 
seconded that motion and the Board unanimously approved the 
Board would return to open in person meetings.   

• Chairman Miller stated the Tobacco Bill needs to be presented to 
the Council; Mr. Scott stated we need to get a sample legislation 
together and present to the Sheriff’s Office, State’s Attorney and 
District Court, to get their blessing and then when we are satisfied 
with that legislation present it to the Council for their approval. 

• Chief Bradford stated the MSPF Grant has ended; the Health 
Department surveyed the licensees and 95% of the comments 
were positive toward the liquor board office and staff.  The Board 
thanked Chief Bradford and his staff for the good work. 

 
With no further business to discuss Chairman Miller called for a motion to 
adjourn; Commissioner Ortt made a motion to adjourn at 9:34 AM; 
Commissioner Chiominto seconded that motion and the Board unanimously 
voted to adjourn.   
 
BY:  
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Stephen Miller, Chairman  
 
 
  
  
ATTEST:  
Robin S. Trader, Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 


